

## Elk Grove Park District Pavilion Committee Meeting Minutes

January 11, 2024 5:15 p.m.

Commissioner O'Malley called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.

In attendance: Commissioner Cooke

Commissioner O'Malley

Staff: Ben Curcio

Tiffany Greene Doug Sieder

Residents: Tim Burns

Allan Crites

## **DISCUSSION ON PAVILION**

Commissioner O'Malley opened the meeting with discussion regarding the frosted glass in the Rejuvenation Area in the Fitness Center. Board members thought the frosted glass would impair staff's ability to see into the room for security and usage reasons as well as make the area feel closed off. Staff responded that the frost had been applied in order to make the space more private and relaxing for patrons. Fitness Center staff regularly make rounds in the area. Prior to installation, the frosting of the glass was discussed with both security and the Safety Coordinator. Different levels of frosts can be used if necessary. The consensus is to leave the glass frosted.

The next subject to be addressed was the budget for security. The budget has been adjusted to include security staff for larger events at Fox Run.

Commissioner O'Malley queried as to the accounting and accountability of staff at open gym specifically with regards to wristbands and patrons not paying. He would also like the non-resident rate increased. Director Greene noted that the non-resident rate is determined by the standard 20% upcharge.

Snow removal in the Pavilion parking lot and around the front entrance of the building was the next item discussed.

Commissioner Cooke and Commissioner O'Malley requested a tour of the Fitness Center to see and discuss the improvements that have recently been completed and future ones.

Phone usage, particularly in the men's locker room, was the next topic of discussion. Items to note were consequences for using cellphones and the frequency of staff checking the locker room for usage and overall cleanliness. Installation of a courtesy phone or button for directly contacting the Fitness Center front desk was also talked about.

Resident Burns questioned the lack of sound on the televisions and said that the new color scheme and graphics in the Fitness Center will have to eventually be updated for additional costs. He prefers the colors to remain neutral. Mr. Burns also expressed that the wire glass in the Pavilion makes the facility look dated. He also believes that the current Fitness Center pricing for households should be restructured to include a discount for members of the household who do not want All Access passes.

Resident Crites questioned where the digital clocks in the Fitness Center have gone during renovations. Staff responded that the clocks were taken down to be repurposed elsewhere and that new clocks will be installed.

**ADJOURNMENT** 

Commissioner O'Malley adjourned the meeting at 6:02 p.m.